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Appointment of Voluntary Administrators 
 

Ten Sixty Four Limited (the Company, X64) advises that it has entered Voluntary 
Administration, with the Company’s Board of Directors (‘Board’) appointing PwC’s Martin 
Ford and Simon Theobald as Voluntary Administrators (‘Administrators’) effective 2 July 
2023 (‘Administration’). 
 
No other subsidiary in the X64 group of companies (‘Group') is included in the 
Administration.  
 
Since taking office following the resignation of the previous directors on 19 June 2023, the 
newly appointed Board has commissioned a detailed financial analysis of the Group’s 
business.   
 
The Board has identified that prior to its appointment, circumstances arose involving a 
dispute concerning the alleged transfer of ownership of a 60% interest in X64’s subsidiary 
Philsaga Mining Corporation (“PMC”).  Whilst this dispute continues, X64 has no guarantee 
of continued income from PMC to support its operations. 
 
In these circumstances, the Board determined that the Administration is necessary and 
appropriate having regard to the interests of the Company’s stakeholders and the future 
prospects of the business. 
 
The Administrators will undertake a preliminary review and assessment of X64’s operations.   
 
The Board of X64 has entered Voluntary Administration with the strong desire to restructure 
the Group and allow it to continue operating sustainably into the future. 
 
Trading in the company’s shares on the ASX will remain suspended during the 
Administration period. 
 
This announcement has been authorised for release by the Board of Directors and the 
Administrators.  
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